INTERNAL RECRUITMENT  
As we all know, over 90% of new members are recruited by existing members.  SIR branches

are not good at internal recruitment, which is encouragement of existing members to recruit

new members.  There are several elements of internal recruitment.
•     Communication by Branch leadership of the need for existing members to recruit new members.  For example in Branch 8 one description of need might be as follows:  "Healthy and vital branches need a good mix of younger and older members. We have recently discovered that Branch 8 has fewer younger members than is needed to insure its long term health and vitality.  We need a constant flow of new members to replenish the ranks of younger members.  We only get new members as a result of our members inviting guests to lunch and sponsoring new members."
•     Continual reminders and requests to bring guests to lunch and sponsor new members.  There are at least three forms of reminders and requests. 

o  Verbal:  At every luncheon and BEC meeting the Big SIR needs to remind everyone to think about inviting a guest to lunch and sponsoring a new member.  He may delegate this communication to another officer from time to time so his message doesn't get stale, but he has responsibility to be sure that this reminder is delivered at every meeting.
o   Written:  In every issue of the newsletter the Big Sir or someone he designates needs to write a reminder to bring a guest to lunch and sponsor a new member.  There could be a special banner headline from time to time and special pages devoted to recruitment for example.  This could become very creative and entertaining.
· Visual:  At every lucheon there need to be visual reminders. 

§ One idea would be to put a balloon on a ten foot string with a weight at the bottom and place it in the center of the table in front of every member who has a guest who is a potential member.  Hopefully members would  begin to see lots of balloons in the room.

§ Another would be to have paper banners on the walls from time to time with some slogan or saying that will remind members to bring a guest  and sponsor new members.

§ Another would be to have handouts on the tables from time to time.  At times these may be just a few copies of new member application forms.
•     Reporting of results and encouragement to do more:  This process must be ongoing forever.  There is a need to develop a reporting system that keeps the membership abreast of results without it becoming overbearing.  I would suggest a softly worded reporting system rather than statistics.  For example:  "Thank you gentlemen for working so hard to bring in new members.  We are restoring our balance of younger and older members.  You might feel that we are getting more crowded.  We are aware of this.  This is a very good problem for us to have.  We will

be considering ways to accommodate new members.  It is common for healthy branches such ours to split off and sponsor a new branch.  That may be a possibility.We'll keep you posted."
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